
DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday, 28th of April 2017 
In the Village Hall, Durrington Village Hall
	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mrs S Paines
	Chairman

	
	Cllrs. Mr J Todd, Mrs B Elkins, Mrs P Taylor, Mr W Clarke, Mr R Deakins, Mr A Lund, Mr S Armstrong-Watkins, Mr D Healing, Mrs S Pick, Mr S Rennie, Mrs M Wardell
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:

Mrs S J Tucker (Clerk)

Mrs R Docker (Admin Asst)

Apologies:
Cllr C Smiles

	


Durrington Town Council welcomed around 120 residents to an evening of presentations and information stands in the Village Hall on the 28th of March 2017.  The Chairman addressed everyone and thanked them for their support over the past four years as the term of the current Council comes to an end in May with the elections and formation of a new council with a new Chairman, she also hoped that everyone would continue to support the Council and the village in the future.  The Council welcomed Andrew Alcorn and Chris Jones, representing Highways England who started with a presentation on the consultation process thus far the A303 at Stonehenge.  They explained what was happening post public consultation which ended in February, how they were dealing with consultee responses from agencies and public bodies.  They also outlined the timeline for future public consultation later in the year when Highways England will be better placed to deliver more information about elements of the A303 that are of particular concern to residents in the Parish.  This would include plans about exits off the A303 at Solstice Park and the Countess Roundabout.  The pair then responded to several questions from the audience.
A break followed, which provided residents the chance to view the information stands available from; Defence Infrastructure Organisation, outlining plans for the 444 Service Families’ Accommodation development at Larkhill, Wiltshire Wildlife showing work that they had been undertaking on the River Avon over the past year, Durrington Link Scheme, explaining the good work they do for residents and trying to recruit new drivers, our local Community Policing Team who brought lots of information, notices and advice for residents to take home, Stonehenge Visitors Centre who arranged residents passes and put on a display about its events and plans, Living Memories for Durrington, showcasing photographs and information from the village throughout the years and Walking for Wiltshire who are keen to get more residents to join their walking groups.


The second presentation was from Si Cleggett of Wessex Archaeology who had been invited to present the team’s findings from over the past 12 months following their digs in Tidworth, Bulford and Larkhill. His presentation was extremely informative and well received by residents.  He explained that there had been a major find at Bulford where two Henges had been located together which is extremely rare.  This has resulted in the new housing scheduled to be built in Bulford on the site of the Henges being built around them in order to preserve the site.  The main find at Larkhill was the WW1 trenches, these are being documented and the group is looking to produce a book on this.
Town Council 2016 Review:

A committee made up of councillors and residents developed the Parish Plan 2016-2026, this was published in November 2016.
The Village Hall was decorated throughout August.

Youth Services and the Kids Friday Club were provided for the village, The Ham Centre (Home to the Youth Club and Bridging Project) lease was renewed until October 2017.

The soakaway was improved in the car park of the Village Hall, preventing large puddles forming.

Extensive tree works have been conducted throughout the amenity areas.

The Town Council’s new website was launched along with new email addresses.

A Community Day was held in June in aid of the Queen’s 90th Birthday, which saw the River Park path tidied.  

A Sports Afternoon and fun for the family in June to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday was organised by our Wiltshire Councillor Graham Wright and supported by the Town Council.  Funding from the Amesbury Area Board enabled the Council to purchase additional chairs, tables and crockery for this and future events at the Pavilion.
Councillors supported the Village Show and Vehicle Event (organised by Cllr John Todd) mid July, once again this was a successful week which goes from strength to strength each year.  In October the proceeds from the show were distributed to local causes at a Presentation Event in the Village Hall.
A new street sign template was designed to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday, approximately 25 new signs replaced dilapidated ones throughout the village, with funding from the Amesubry Area Board and installation by Trevor Parker and Cllr Graham Wright.

An extremely successful Bonfire Event on Millennium Park was held in November, in conjunction with All Saints Church and Larkhill Garrison, this saw record attendance and a huge bonfire and firework display.
Additional Speed Indicator Devices have been deployed around the village to tackle speeding in 30mph zones.  Our Community Speedwatch teams continue to operate through all weathers.
The Cemetery footpath was finally installed.

Remembrance Services were held for Anzac Day and Remembrance Sunday at Durrington Cemetery.

The Town Council has taken on responsibility for the Bluez Discos, these continue to operate with the support of the local Police, Larkhill Garrison, Durrington Swimming Pool, the Durrington Working Mens Club and volunteers.  Four discos for those aged 11-16 were held throughout the year.
An election drop in event (Durrington’s Got Talen) was held for prospective new candidates for the Town Council elections in May 2017.
Training was delivered for new councillors, this was provided by Wiltshire Association of Local Councils.

Councillors also attended Town and Neighbourhood Planning training in Devizes. 
We bid farewell to three councillors upon resignation and welcomed another two.

Signed




Chairman                        Date


                                                                             


